
 

Counterfeit Colgate Toothpaste Found

New York, New York, June 14, 2007...The Colgate–Palmolive Company today warned that counterfeit toothpaste falsely 
packaged as "Colgate" has been found in several dollar-type discount stores in four states: New York, New Jersey, 
Pennsylvania, and Maryland. There are indications that this product does not contain fluoride and may contain Diethylene 
Glycol. The Company stated that it does not use, nor has ever used, Diethylene Glycol as an ingredient in Colgate toothpaste 
anywhere in the world.

The counterfeit toothpaste can be easily recognized because it is labeled as "Manufactured in South Africa." Colgate does not 
import toothpaste into the United States from South Africa. In addition, the counterfeit packages examined so far have several 
misspellings including: "isclinically" "SOUTH AFRLCA" "South African Dental Assoxiation". 

Counterfeit toothpaste is not manufactured or distributed by Colgate and has no connection with the Company whatsoever. 
Colgate is working closely with the US FDA to help to identify those responsible for the counterfeit product. 

Consumers who suspect they may have purchased counterfeit product, can call Colgate's toll-free number at 1 800 468 6502. 

* * *

About Colgate-Palmolive: Colgate-Palmolive is a leading global consumer products company, tightly focused on Oral Care, 
Personal Care, Home Care and Pet Nutrition. Colgate sells its products in over 200 countries and territories around the world 
under such internationally recognized brand names as Colgate, Palmolive, Mennen, Softsoap, Irish Spring, Protex, Sorriso, 
Kolynos, Elmex, Tom's of Maine, Ajax, Axion, Soupline, and Suavitel, as well as Hill's Science Diet and Hill's Prescription Diet. 
For more information about Colgate's global business, visit the Company's web site at http://www.colgate.com. 

This press release may contain forward-looking statements. Such statements may relate, for example, to sales or volume 
growth, profit growth, earnings growth, financial goals, cost-reduction plans, estimated charges and savings associated with the 
2004 Restructuring Program and new product introductions. These statements are made on the basis of our views and 
assumptions as of this time and we undertake no obligation to update these statements. We caution investors that any such 
forward-looking statements are not guarantees of future performance and that actual events or results may differ materially 
from those statements. Investors should consult the Company's filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission (including 
the information set forth under the caption "Risk Factors" in the Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2006) 
for information about factors that could cause such differences. Copies of these filings may be obtained upon request from the 
Company's Investor Relations Department or the Company's web site at http://www.colgate.com. 
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